Thank you for your interest in Lamar State College Port Arthur’s Day Care Assistance Program.  The program is designed to lessen the financial cost of day care for qualifying students who show a financial need and an ability to benefit from earning a degree in a high-skills/high paying career, such as LSCPA’s Associates of Applied Science degrees and/or certificates (Career and Technical Education, CTE fields).
You must print and completely fill out the application and return it to Laurie Marcantel, the Coordinator in the Office for Disability Services, along with all necessary documentation as specified. Please include on the application all phone numbers where you may be reached or where a message may be left for you. It is necessary that all applicable information be provided, or day care assistance cannot be provided. 

Please be aware that completing an application does not automatically guarantee that you will qualify for day care services. 
To be considered for day care benefits you must be registered for a minimum of 12 semester hours (during a Fall or Spring semester) and either 3 semester hours during each Summer Session or 6 semester hours if enrolled for only 1 Summer Session. No more than 50% of your classes can be online. Exceptions to enrolled hours will be handled on a case-by-case basis. It is required that you maintain at least a 2.0 cumulative GPA to be approved for day care assistance. 
The deadline to apply for each semester is on the first-class day of that semester. Incomplete applications will not be accepted. Although it cannot be determined if you will be receiving assistance for the semester until after the 12th class day (for a Fall or Spring semester) and the 4th class day for the Summer Sessions, day care assistance will cover from the first class day through the last day of the semester or Summer session. You must be prepared to pay for the first month of day care while your application is being reviewed. You will be notified by email after the 12th/4th class day as to whether you will be receiving day care assistance for the semester.

It is your responsibility to select a day care provider You may search online at www.txchildcaresearch.org to find providers. Using this website, you may enter your requirements, including the zip code and you will be provided with a list of childcare providers, including their locations and phone numbers. At the website you may also, select specific providers to research licensing history and compliance with health and safety standards. Be sure to visit the day care you are considering so you may speak with the caregivers and observe the interaction between the children and staff. You might also speak to parents who have children attending that day care. The final decision about location a day care provider is yours.

I look forward to you having a positive college experience.

Sincerely,
Laurie
Laurie Marcantel, M.Ed., LPC, ATS

Office for Disability Services, Coordinator
Lamar State College – Port Arthur

OFFICE: (409) 984-6241

marcantella@lamarpa.edu | disabilityservices@lamarpa.edu
Student Success Center, 117
1500 Procter Street, Port Arthur, Texas 77641

